
Appendix 1 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

 

 

 

Consultees should be aware that responses to consultation will not be counted as 

objections to the proposal and that objections can only be registered following 

publication of the statutory notice. It is envisaged that any statutory notice will be 

published in the Spring Term 2015. 

 

 

 

 

Secondary Provision 

 

The proposal involves establishing a new build primary school on the site of 

Rhymney Comprehensive School. The primary school pupils will benefit from the use 

of play areas and potentially specialist curriculum areas etc which will aid them in 

transition. Preliminary discussions have taken place with Rhymney Comprehensive 

School and the proposal to have a new primary school on the same site does not 

seem to have any detrimental effect on the Comprehensive school’s ability to deliver 

the curriculum. 

 

 

 

 

ERRATUM – PAGE 5 

 

PLEASE NOTE THE PARAGRAPH UNDER THE FIRST TABLE SHOULD READ:     

‘The deadline for responses is Wednesday 31st December 2014’ and not ‘The 

deadline for responses is Friday 31st December 2015.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


